
 
 

Statewide Email 

 

DATE SENT: 10/11/2019 

FROM: Kathy Hebda 

TO: FCS Presidents 

Via: ChancellorFCS@fldoe.org 

SUBJECT: Florida College System – Florida Has A Right to Know 

 

In accordance with changes made during last year’s legislative session (see Chapter 2019-103 Laws of 

Florida), the Florida Department of Management Services (DMS) is now required to post Florida College 

System employee payroll information, similar to that posted for state and university employees. 

Although other agencies report salary data more frequently, the Department was able to finalize a 

temporary process using salary data and categories currently reported annually by FCS institutions that 

has provided DMS with a dataset to satisfy the new statutory requirement. As of this week, the Florida 

has a Right to Know website has been updated with the data that the Division supplied from colleges.  

We are currently coordinating with DMS and will work with institutions on a finalized process that will 

include updated data during the year.  

In the meantime, please let my staff know if there are any questions regarding the current method of 

reporting.  

 

 

http://laws.flrules.org/2019/103
https://www.floridahasarighttoknow.myflorida.com/search_state_payroll
https://www.floridahasarighttoknow.myflorida.com/search_state_payroll

